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email enquires to ian@rumshack.co.uk 
Call us on 02382182458 for information 

Hamble marquee hire 

www.rumshack.co.uk 

 

 
Marquee hire, all types of catering, temporary bars, 

 furniture hire and luxury toilets for  
Weddings, parties, corporate events and all occasions.  

 

Hamble-le-Rice Parish Council
Memorial Hall, High Street, Hamble-le-Rice, Southampton SO31 4JE

Telephone: 023 8045 3422 (Office) or 07402 648 050
07949 160 885 (Grounds Team)

Email: clerk@hamblepc.org.uk / asstclerk@hamblepc.org.uk
headgroundsman@hamblepc.org.uk

The Parish Office is now open Monday to Friday
 10am to midday and 2pm to 4pm (except Bank Holidays)

The views represented in contributions submitted are not necessarily those of the Parish 
Council’s or the editor. The editor and Parish Council accept no responsibility for goods or 

services advertised.

Advertising & Editorial Enquiries: 023 8045 3422 / vmag@hamblepc.org.uk
DEADLINE FOR OCTOBER ISSUE: 3pm, Friday 13th September

Please note: the Parish Offi ce is closed the week starting the 26th August.

provided this facility and the Parish Council 
agreed to source, train and oversee the 
volunteers. Unfortunately, Hampshire 
Library Service decided not to support it 
other than provide some old books and 
some advice. This has meant the Parish 
Council’s Deputy Clerk has spent most 
of her time undertaking the day-to-day 
management of this facility at the expense 
of her Parish Council duties. The Parish 
Council has made this clear that this 
cannot continue and the Borough Council 
is now seeking to appoint an appropriate 
organisation to partner them to manage, 
develop and operate the Mercury on a day-
to-day basis.
An EBC Offi cer explained about the 
proposed changes to the Residents’ 
Parking in the Village Square area with its 
aim to move from a paper-based system to 
electronic permits.
Borough representatives also said that 
there were a few small items still to 
complete on the Coronation Parade 
refurbishment including improving some 

At the Annual Parish Meeting back in April, 
there was a presentation on the possibility 
of developing a Neighbourhood Plan for 
Hamble and a discussion followed, with 
parishioners asking questions and giving 
their views. Afterwards, the Parish Council 
asked the Neighbourhood Plan Working 
Group to meet and come back with further 
proposals. At the last Council meeting 
it was agreed to leave the decision to 
proceed with a Neighbourhood Plan to the 
newly elected Council in May next year. It 
will also give time to see if the new Local 
Plan is adopted and that it protects and 
covers most of the elements that could 
be included in a Hamble Neighbourhood 
Plan.
Also at the last Council meeting, 
representatives from Eastleigh Borough 
Council (EBC) attended to discuss the 
future management of The Mercury 
Library and Community Hub, changes 
to residents parking in the Square, and 
Coronation Parade.
The Mercury: The Borough Council 
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Private parties, buffets, canapés, afternoon tea 
catered for you by Morven Brown 

 
 
T: 01489 601059 
M: 07980 261648 
E: morven@bespoke-dining.com  
W: www.bespoke-dining.com 

IPLAN 

PROPERTIES 
 

FOR ALL THOSE JOBS AROUND THE HOUSE 
 

BIG JOBS, SMALL JOBS, NO PROBLEM 
 

KITCHENS, BATHROOMS, PLUMBING, TILING, 
CARPENTRY, PAINTING & DECORATING, 

ELECTRICS, FLOORING,  
FLAT PACK ASSEMBLY 

 
40 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

 
WE CAN ALSO LOOK AFTER THE 

MAINTENANCE OF YOUR RENTAL OR HOLIDAY 
LET 
 

CALL ROGER ON 
01425 838564   07500 707254 

OR EMAIL 
roger.gunn1@btinternet.com 

02381 784855   07500 707254
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access issues; Royal Mail has agreed to 
move the post box to a better position.
The Council’s Planning Committee received 
the results of traffi c counts, which they’d 
commissioned around the village to add 
data and its knowledge concerning issues 
relating to Hamble Lane. It has asked 
the company that undertook the survey 
to provide an executive summary with 
particular reference to how this compares 
with other similar villages. A parishioner 
attended the last Planning Committee to 
express his concerns regarding cyclists 
using the footbridge adjacent to Hamble 
Halt. He explained accidents had occurred 
due to cyclists failing to dismount and he 
feared a serious accident is inevitable. He 
had over the years contacted the relevant 
authorities with little success in them 
addressing the issue. The Committee 
suggested some ways forward and gave 
support to him on this matter.
At long last it can be reported that the lease 
for the new Lifeboat Station and Slipway 
has been signed and fi nal settlement of 
fi nancial issues. Hamble Lifeboat has a 
100-year lease for the Lifeboat Station 
itself and the Parish Council a sub-lease 
for the Public Toilets and other facilities. 

The route of the England Coast Path 
through our area has been published for 
an 8-week period for representations and 
objections. If you wish to make a response 
please submit it on the correct form by 
the beginning of September. Next year 
the Council will be creating a poppy trial 
alongside a prominent verge in the parish 
to mark VE Day.
The Parish Council has received the 
resignation of Philip Beach due to 
personal reasons unrelated to the Council. 
The Council wishes to thank Phil for his 
contribution to the work of the Parish 
Council and wish him all the best for 
the future. The Council has started the 
process of seeking a replacement and, if 
there is no request for an election, a new 
Councillor will be co-opted at the Council’s 
September’s meeting. If you are interested 
becoming Councillor for the last 9 months 
of this Parish Council’s term, please 
contact the Parish Offi ce for details.
The Council will be in recess during August 
unless a meeting is required for an urgent 
major planning issue.

Agendas, minutes and reports for all Council 
meetings can be found on our website:

www.hambleparishcouncil.gov.uk 

This is the last edition of the magazine 
before the summer. Your next edition will 
be in October which is timely as a small 
working group has been set up to review 
the magazine, something which we do 
periodically. When we last mooted a few 
changes 18 months ago I was surprised 
by how few people were aware that the 
magazine was produced by the Parish 

Council and has been since its inception in 
1986. 
Over the three years of this Council there 
have been signifi cant changes to the design 
and format, as well as how it is produced 
and the level of advertising that we include. 
Despite regular reviews we still haven’t been 
able to cover all of the production costs 
with advertising income which remains an 

MESSAGE FROM THE CLERK

Apologies to Peggy Tomson whose name we incorrectly printed as ‘Poppy’ in the last edition.  
Thank you for letting us know, so we were at least able to correct the online version, we are 
sorry for any upset or confusion this caused.
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023 8045 3907      enquiries@accountably.co.uk      www.accountably.co.uk
1st Floor, Unit 12, Compass Point,Ensign Way, Hamble, Southampton SO31 4RA

YOUR LOCAL ACCOUNTANTS - HOW CAN WE CAN HELP?
Our Hamble-based team offer a friendly and professional service to local businesses. 

Our clients include trades, professional consultants and the marine industry.

WE CAN HELP YOU COMPLY WITH YOUR OBLIGATIONS
• VAT   • Tax   • Accounts

AND HELP YOU BUILD YOUR BUSINESS
• Management Accounts   • Budgets  • Growth Planning

FREE INITIAL CONSULTATION
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ambition for us. Although we have always 
posted copies on the website, we are now 
sending them out digitally to those who 
subscribe to our email alerts and we will 
also be posting a link to the current edition 
on our Facebook page. As well as reducing 
the cost of production I am really keen to 
see a wider readership which I hope will 
come from using social media and online 
platforms. If you haven’t already signed 
up for our email alerts go to our website 
home page and you will fi nd the link. This 
is always the quickest and most reliable 
way of keeping track of what is going on, so 
don’t miss out.
Each Council has a term which lasts for 4 
years and the current term ends in May 
next year. Inevitably, during that four-year 
term people fi nd that their circumstances 
change which can mean resignations 
from the Council. We start the summer 
with another vacancy following the 
resignation of Philip Beach. At the time 
of writing I cannot confi rm whether there 
will be a requirement to call an election or 
whether we will, as we have with previous 
vacancies, invite applications and fi ll them 
by a process of co-option. If it is the latter 
then we will be publicising how to apply 
on our noticeboards, the website and our 
Facebook page; so, if you are interested 
keep your eyes open for further information.
Work is starting on the replacement of the 
public benches at the Southern Quay which 
were originally installed back in 1998. There 
will be more information about the designs 
later in the year and people will have a 
chance to comment on their favourite. In 
addition to that we will be looking to retain 
specialist help to look at what options exist 
for the redevelopment of Mount Pleasant. 
The pavilion is long past its best and the 
play area is now 20 years old which, given 
the high level of use, is quite remarkable. 
The skate ramps also are showing signs of 
wear and we know that young people in the 
area are keen to see a new facility.

The project potentially is a very signifi cant 
one and we want to get specialists retained 
that are able to work with the community 
and stakeholders to capture ideas and start 
to distil them into options that can then be 
tested for feasibility. It isn’t something that 
we will be able to conclude quickly, not least 
as the funding of any such project will need 
careful consideration. It is clear though that 
everyone recognises the great service that 
the current facilities have provided over 
the years but also recognise the need for 
modern and functional buildings for the 
Hamble of today.
We also hope to work with Hampshire 
County Council (HCC) and Eastleigh 
Borough Council on the provision of parking 
at Hamble Halt Station. This has come 
out of the Hamble Lane Improvement 
Consultation and although at the very 
early stages, will none the less contribute 
to reducing traffi c on Hamble Lane. HCC 
have promised to come back with more 
information about the project later in the 
year. 
Lastly, I know many of you are concerned 
about the proposals for the Airfi eld. When 
Cemex came to see the Parish Council 
this time last year they set out a timetable 
which would have included a community 
consultation during the autumn of last 
year. This didn’t happen. The latest update 
is that they will be contacting the council 
towards the end of the summer with a 
revised timetable. We will make sure that 
information is shared via our website and 
social media as well as at our Council 
meetings. Our next meeting will be on 
the 9th September so that is a further 
opportunity to raise issues with the Council. 
And fi nally, just to say we are closed the 
week starting the 26th August to archive. If 
you need to get hold of us in an emergency 
during that period, we will still be monitoring 
messages and we will get back to you.

- Amanda
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Personal and Caring Funeral Services

101 Peartree Avenue, Bitterne,
Southampton SO19 7JJ 023 8043 4444 
3 College Place, London Road,
Southampton SO15 2FB

email: info@jonathanterry.co.uk       www.jonathanterry.co.uk

Please contact us at any time for help and advice at our offices:

023 8023 4533

Funerals 
are important to say Farewell 

and help us to create one 

lasting memory  
~

Jonathan Terry    
Your Local Independent Funeral Director 

and Memorial Consultant

We are here to help and offer our:
•	 Classic	Rolls	Royce	Fleet	
•	 Mercedes	Fleet
•	 Monumental	Masonry	
•	 Coffee	Mornings
•	 Bereavement	Support	Groups
•	 Golden	Charter	
	 Funeral	Plans 

Jonathan Terry
Dip. FD - MBIE - MBIFD
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YOUR NEW PARISH COUNCILLORS

I have been 
resident in Hamble 
since May 2000, 
at my Flowers 
Close home. Prior 
to that I lived in 
Lower Swanwick 
for 10 years having 
settled from the 

Gosport then Locks Heath areas where 
I lived when I served in the Royal Navy up 
until 1991. I originate from Dartford in Kent. 
I left the Navy in January 1991 as a Chief 
Petty Offi cer.
I am married to Shelley, and we have two 
daughters both living at home - Anita and 
Kiera. Anita works at Coronation Parade 
Co-Op, Kiera is well known to followers of 
Hamble Players and Junior Hamble Players.
My profession since leaving the Navy 
has been as a Refrigeration Specialist 

Engineer. In 1994 I founded my own fi rm as 
a specialist recycling business dealing with 
large scale / large building air-conditioning 
plant. We also hold the prestigious 
Carbon Trust Accredited Supplier status, 
in recognition of our ongoing impact on 
reducing the energy and resources for the 
specialisation we serve. 
Since living in the Village I have played an 
active part in local activities, and particularly 
enjoy the social side of village life, regularly 
walk around the Village with my dog Archie. 
My daughters were born here and have 
enjoyed schooling at both Hamble Primary 
and The Hamble School. Formerly an active 
sailor I now keep a motorboat on the River. 
I take an active interest in Village affairs. I 
now intend to listen to the views of others, 
and give something back to this community.

trevor.dann@hambleparishcouncil.gov.uk

Hello, my name is 
Joanne Nesbit-Bell 
and I am happy 
to have been 
appointed as a 
Parish Councillor 
for Hamble. I have 
strong village roots 
having grown up 

in Florence 
N i g h t i n g a l e 

territory of Wellow near Romsey. A large 
part of my childhood was spent with my 
Grandparents, from this I gained a strong 
attitude towards family commitment, 
community and a love for animals. 
Professionally my background is in Local 
Government, currently in Enforcement but 
previously in Travel Concessions, Meals on 
Wheels and Elections. Despite the public 
perception I really enjoy my job, it gives me 
job satisfaction and has greatly improved 

my people skills. I currently work for 
Winchester City Council but have previously 
worked for Eastleigh Borough Council.

In my personal life I live with my partner 
and my daughter. In addition to our happy 
household we have a dog, cats, polecats 
and chickens. All our animals are rescue.

So, onto the important matter of why I 
want to be a Councillor and what can I 
offer Hamble. I love our village, we are 
lucky to have such beautiful walks, places 
to eat, drink and be social. I hope that my 
extensive experience in local government 
will be an asset to our village. I will do all I 
can to promote a close community as this 
is something, I am very passionate about.

So, if you do come across me in the village, 
please say hello.

joanne.nesbit-bell@hambleparishcouncil.
gov.uk
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Gecko
Projects Ltd Property & Garden Services

Bespoke garden rooms
Resin Bound Drives & Patios
Extensions & Alterations

07502297779
02380199625
build@geckoprojects.co.uk
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DO YOU KNOW WHERE THE LOCAL DEFIBRILLATORS ARE?

The defi brillators listed below are all 
located outside. Defi brillators in locked 
cabinets can be accessed via a key code 
which can be given to you in a emergency 
by calling 999.
COOPERVISION
On their security hut in Ensign Way; 
opposite the Flying Boat Café.
COPSE LANE DENTAL SURGERY
Outside the surgery.
HAMBLE LIFEBOAT
On the wall at the front of the lifeboat 
station.
HAMBLE POINT MARINA
Outside the marina offi ce building by the 
shower block, on the north facing wall.
MERCURY YACHT HARBOUR
Outside the launderette on main front of 
the marina building.
PORT HAMBLE MARINA
On the roadside, back wall outside the 
marina offi ce. Another is held in the 
gatehouse at Hamble Yacht Service, which 
is manned 24/7. 

The ones listed below here are located 
inside buildings so access to these are 
limited.
BLACKTHORN SURGERY
Two, both located inside.
GE SOCIAL CLUB
Behind the bar and is brought out for 
every football match and signed out by the 
referee.
ROYAL SOUTHERN YACHT CLUB
Upstairs in bar area.
HAMBLE FIRE CREW
The fi re station have 3 defi brillators that 
are taken out on calls – on each of the 
tenders and in the Jeep.
HAMBLE SPORTS COMPLEX
Inside, behind the reception desk.
You can download an app called 
GoodSAM. This is a tool utilising the 
latest in app development that intends 
to alert those with medical training to 
nearby emergencies so that potentially 
life-saving interventions can be given 
before the arrival of emergency services. 
The app also has a built in crowd-sourced 
defi brillator registry.

HAMBLE PLAYERS
Many congratulations to Fay Rusling, Lou 
Baxter and the cast and crew of ‘Daisy 
Pulls it Off.’  What a thoroughly enjoyable 
evening’s entertainment and such a 
talented bunch of actors.
In July we held our AGM and some key 
players have stepped down from the 
committee with new members stepping 
up to the mark. Special thanks go to the 
retiring committee who have worked hard 
for many years to help make Hamble Payers 
the thriving group it is today.   Watch this 
space for new action!
Murder Mystery Evenings – September 
27th & 28th 
These evenings have been very popular 
in the past and a good fun evening out 
with supper and a bar thrown in for good 
measure! £12.00 per person. Bookings 

are available from August 1st – Hamble 
Players/Ticket Source. There are a limited 
number of tickets for this event as the Hall 
is set out Cabaret Style so BOOK EARLY to 
avoid disappointment!
Sleeping Beauty – The Pantomime
Auditions have now taken place but it is 
never too late to get involved with either 
chorus appearances or the dozen or so 
behind the scenes activities. It will be fun!
Booking commences on October 1st and 
last year nearly sold out within a week!
TO BOOK: 02380 440660.
Contact Sheila Barker (Director) for further 
information on 02380 453718.
If you’re interested in joining this group 
at any time, do check out our web site for 
more details www.hambleplayers.org.uk
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THERAPEUTIC MASSAGE
OSTEOPATHY

SPORTS MASSAGE
Assessments & Treatments Available For :

LJM BOOKKEEPING SERVICES

Contact Lynda on 07774 790543
or Email:

ljmbookkeepingservices@gmail.com

• Self Employed/Small Businesses
• Bookkeeping to Trial Balance
• Computerised Accountancy

• Credit Control 
• VAT Returns

• Preparati on of Final Accounts for 
Sole Traders

• Self-Assessment Tax Returns
• Payroll 

Holiday Cover can also be
provided for

Hourly Rate Charged 
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The Hamble River Sailing Club (HRSC) is 
aiming to attract 100 boats to take part in 
its centenary sail past on the 6 August, to 
mark the very day the club was founded in 
1919.
HRSC is oldest sailing club on the Hamble 
River and has been an integral part of 
the community ever since. The event 
is intended to provide a spectacle for 
residents and to celebrate the wonderful life 
we all enjoy here, on and around the river. 
It is also being held to show appreciation 
to HRSC members and other River Hamble 
Combined Clubs for their continued support 
over the years.
“We encourage everyone to head down 
to the Hamble and Warsash shoreline to 

enjoy what we hope will be a magnifi cent 
atmosphere and sail by,” comments Steph 
Merry, Commodore of HRSC. “Spectators 
will see more than 100 boats hold centre 
stage and provide a spectacle of noise and 
colour as they sail up the river. This is one 
event you shouldn’t miss!”
The event will take place on Tuesday 6th 
August at around HW Portsmouth (16.45).
There’s still time to register to join the 
parade.; the deadline is Friday 2nd 
August  Anyone with a boat on the Hamble 
River is invited to join the parade - or 
further information, and to register your 
participation visit www.hrsc.org.uk/sailing/
centenary-sail-past-1

- Hamble River Sailing Club

HAMBLE RIVER SAILING CLUB CENTENARY PARADE OF SAIL

On Friday 10th May, 5 volunteer crew from 
Hamble Lifeboat set out to walk the coastal 
path around the Isle of Wight over just 3 
days to raise funds for both the Lifeboat 
and the Southampton Veterans’ Drop In 
Centre.  The walk was also about raising 
awareness of independent lifeboats; the 
group stopped at every lifeboat station 
(RNLI and independent) around the Island 
during their walk!
So far, the group have raised just over 
£4,000, which will be split equally between 
the two charities.  One of the walkers, Marie, 
who is both crew of Hamble Lifeboat, and 
the Patron of the Southampton Veterans’ 
Drop In Centre said “This years’ walk was 
a particular challenge, even more so 
given that we were on unfamiliar territory. 
However, we were all struck by how friendly 
and welcoming the islanders were, wishing 
us well, and wanting to hear all about our 
journey, and also the Hamble residents, 
sending us messages of support via our 

facebook page. Particular thanks must 
go to the crew of Freshwater, Sandown, 
Bembridge, Ryde and Cowes lifeboats for 
making us so welcome on our walk. The 
blisters, aches and pains are all worthwhile 
having seen how much we raised”.  
You can still sponsor the group – our 
just giving page is:  www.justgiving.com/
companyteams/greatwightwobble 

- Hamble Lifeboat

HAMBLE LIFEBOAT: THE GREAT WIGHT WOBBLE

5 volunteer crew at the end of the walk
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restaurant - bar - terrace
50°52'17.4"N 1°18'45.5"W

Mercury Yacht Harbour, Satchell Lane, Hamble, SO31 4HQ

The rumours are true and the wait is over.

The Ga� Rigger has returned to 
Mercury Yacht Harbour.

Now fully open and fully refurbished.

Come over and check out our “New Ga�.”

Open daily from 9am & serving food & drinks all day long.

Breakfast
Lunch

Afternoon Tea
Dinner

Drinks & Cocktails
Co�ee & Cake

www.ga�rigger.co.uk
02380 455 595

beetroot group
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Hamble Village Magazine A5 advert.pdf   12/06/19   16:57:21
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HAMBLE CONSERVATION VOLUNTEERS

For those who do not know Heather Gardens, 
it is the copse of mature trees bordering 
Hamble Green and the Donkey Derby Field 
on two sides. It provides attractive walks 
and is an important habitat for wildlife but 
also contains a number of invasive species. 
We are assisting the Parish Council in 
identifying the types and condition of its 
trees which will provide the detail necessary 
for a long-term management plan for the 
Gardens. In the meantime, we are helping 
the Parish Council’s Grounds Team tackle 
the indisputably invasive bamboo on the 
south edge of the copse.
The Parish Council are apprehensive of 
using chemicals to treat the bamboo for 
fear of run off so we are trialling alternative 
techniques. The fi rst of these is to cut back 
the bamboo and then place a heavy light-
proof sheet over the surface in the hope 

BEACH CLEANS
4th August 2019
& 4th and 18th September 2019.
The next conservation task
PATH REPAIR
11th September

For the main task, meet 10am Hamble Point Car Park and please wear clothing suitable for the 
weather on the day. We provide all equipment but welcome contributions to the tea fund. To book 

your place for this event please contact Philip:
07810 453 138 / hambleconserve@btinternet.com.

www.hambleconservationvolunteers.org.uk

that the bamboo will die back from lack 
of light. If this does not work we are short 
of options and if anyone knows a way 
of removing bamboo without the use of 
chemicals please contact us!
Regardless of the task we welcome 
volunteers, the tasks can be arduous but 
there are roles for a wide range of agilities. 
Furthermore we appreciate that many 
people cannot spare the time for the whole 
task so please do not be put off if you can 
only be with us for a short time.
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A shared project was undertaken by 
the Hamble Needlecraft Group, with 
this textile map of Hamble. 
The group was trying to make a map 
of the place we live in (minus all the 
houses of course - there would not 
have been room!), and the buildings 
that are important to all of us. That is 
the central panel. The border pictures 
are locations in Hamble now or in the 
recent past. When the work began 
The Harrier and Barclays Bank were 
still operational so that demonstrates 
how fast things change.
While not everyone will have been 
involved in the stitching there was 
much discussion at all stages and so 
everyone was involved at some point.
Contributions varied as some 
people enjoy that sort of detailed 
handwork while others were busy 
knitting twiddle-muffs for people with 
dementia, very small items for babies in 
the neonatal unit at the hospital, gifts for 
the shoebox appeal and things to sell at 
church fêtes. Some people not interested 
in sewing/knitting helped by thinking 
with us about what needed to go in and 
then contacting people to fi nd out more. 
Others took lots of the photographs we 
needed when planning each little picture.
After the map was completed in Autumn 
2018 following about three years work. 
Roy Baker made a stretcher for it, and it 
was displayed in the church at the Flower 
Festival, which marked one hundred 
years since the end of World War 1.
A new community project was opening 
in Spring 2019 - The Mercury Library 
and Community Hub. This seemed a 
very suitable home for the map, and 
the Parish Council kindly agreed to look 
after it for the group. Another community 
project, the Eastleigh Men’s Shed, 
agreed to make and fi t a permanent 
frame for the map and it was fi tted in the 
larger meeting room. Our Chairman, Bert 
Allwood,donated the frame in memory 
of his late wife, Beda, who had been our 

chairman for years.
Group members who worked on the map 
includes: Vanessa Baber, Kay Baker, 
Rosemary Batty, Val Butler, Joan Clothier, 
Anne Dawe, Pat Gale, Jan Haddock, 
Joyce Hardy, Maureen Jones, Angela 
Lilly, Babs Reynolds, Margaret Robinson, 
Sue Sefton, Pauline Shields, Marjorie 
Taylor and Pat Wright.
Val Archibald and Alan Thomas helped 
with research and photographs, while 
Justyn Willsmore contributed the BP 
design.
The Hamble Needlecraft Circle meets on 
Thursday afternoons in the Priory Centre 
next to St Andrew’s Church. A similar 
group of people who enjoy sharing an 
interest in making things by hand has 
existed for years as can be seen by the 
hangings and different sorts of kneelers 
in the church itself. At present there 
are members who knit, crochet and do 
different sorts of sewing besides the 
embroiderers, but work for several good 
causes goes on all the time.

THE MERCURY LIBRARY AND COMMUNITY HUB
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Volunteering can off er so much, not 
just to those who they help, but also the 
volunteers themselves. Here is what some 
of the Mercury volunteers have to say: 

“Since I started volunteering at the 
Hub, I have been impressed by the 

friendly, helpful  volunteers, the 
lovely airy space within the building and 
the relaxing atmosphere. 
It would be even better if more people 
visited to use this wonderful facility. ”

“Since becoming a volunteer for 
the Mercury Library I have met 

so many interesting and 
friendly people whether they are 
Library members or have just popped in 
for one of the services on off er such as 
Citizens Advice or Barclays Tea and Teach. 
The volunteers I work with are great. 
We are all of diff ering ages and work 
backgrounds but have the common goal 
of trying to make this fantastic village 
amenity welcome to everyone.  If you’ve 
thought about volunteering why don’t 
you come in one morning and have a 
chat. Even if you’re not interested, why 
not pop in anyway and see what the Hub 
has to off er - prepare to be surprised!. ”

“I enjoy my sessions as 
a volunteer at the Mercury 
Community  Library and Hub.
At fi rst it was about sorting out books, 
trying to become familiar with the  
computer system (not my strong 
point), and meeting some of my fellow 
volunteers. Now we are getting visitors 
as well, which is lovely. It isn’t just about 
books - visitors can pop in for a cup of tea 
and a chat, or go to one of the sessions 
where experts come in to help. As we get 
to know our members and they get to 
know us we hope to develop what is on 
off er to suit Hamble people. The space 
really is bigger and lighter than it looks 
from the outside.”

“Being a volunteer at The Mercury 
has given me a new interest whilst 
giving something to the community. 
I’m meeting new people and getting 
to know fellow volunteers who all 
have a common interest. It’s given me 

the opportunity to try 
something new and seeing how 
far we’ve come through - teamwork is a 
great achievement.”

If you’d like to join the volunteers pop in to The Mercury to pick up an application form or 
email deputyclerk@hamblepc.org.uk

I really enjoy volunteering at the Hub! All the volunteers are friendly and cheerful. The 
best thing about volunteering at the Hub is seeing children choose their books and 
getting enjoyment from being in a Library environment.

I give children the ‘date stamp’ so they can stamp their own books - they love it ! 
The Hub is a great space, light and airy- it great meeting people and talking to 
members of the public.
The book exchange is fantastic- you never know what you are going to fi nd !
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Contemporary Indian Cuisine
4-7 High Street, Hamble, Southampton SO31 4JE

Tel: 023 8045 2285
Tel: 023 8045 4477

Opening Hours:

7 days a week - 5:30 to midnight
All major credit cards welcome

Free Car Parking

www.cinnamonbayhamble.co.uk
reservations@cinnamonbayhamble.co.uk 

VISIT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE
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Now open in Hamble
• Top quality meats including Pork, Beef, Chicken, Lamb and Game will be locally 

sourced* for your satisfaction. 
• Traditional sausage recipes including ‘Rolfe’s supreme champions’, pork and leek, 

boerewors…

Opening hours: Tuesday-Friday 8am-5pm, Saturdays 8am-3pm
6 Coronation Parade, Hamble Lane,

Southampton, SO31 4JT
info@chambersofhamblebutchers.co.uk

Phone  023 8045 4260
* Sourced as local as possible

A monthly drop-in advice session, fi rst 
Wednesday of the month at The Mercury 

Library & Community Hub. 10am -1pm

 

VIKING CARS 
     023 8040 6633 

Based at Hamble Point Marina 
Reliable friendly private hire/taxi 
Service – FOR SHORT OR  
LONG Distances and ALL AIRPORTS 
AND PORTS.  4, 6, 7 & 8 Seaters 
Prices from:  
Southampton airport £22.00 
Heathrow £80.00 Gatwick £95.00 
Bournemouth £58.00 

023 8040 6633 
www.vikingcars.co.uk 
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F.C. Hughes
Funeral Directors

46 St. Johns Road, Hedge End S030 4AG
Tel: 01489 782404

• Our staff are at your service 24 hours a day
• Memorial advice and products available

• Funeral Plans Available
• Members of The National Association of Funeral Directors

www.dignityfunerals.co.uk
Part of Dignity plc.
A British Company

DAILY MINIBUS SERVICE 
FROM HAMBLE VILLAGE

The Gregg School
Townhill Park House

Cutbush Lane 
Southampton 

SO18 3RR
Tel 02380 472133

office@thegreggschool.org

The Gregg Schools
Independent day schools for boys 

and girls aged 3-16 years old

www.thegreggschool.org
www.thegreggprep.org

The Gregg Preparatory 
School

17-19 Winn Road
Southampton

SO17 1EJ
Tel 02380 557352

office@thegreggprep.org

HambleParishMag.indd   1 26/02/2018   17:56:38
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01329 237715
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HAMBLE-LE-RICE FLOWER CLUB

There is no meeting in the hall during August 
as we will be having our annual outing, this 
year to the National Showcase in London.

Don’t forget to come to our fi rst Flower 
Show on Sunday September 8th from 
2-4pm. Bring the family, enjoy some tea 
and cake and vote for the arrangement that 
captures your heart. In honour of Pat, this 
will be named the Pat Maple Award.

Following the show, we will also be 
holding our monthly meeting on Monday 
September 9th at 1.30pm.  We are pleased 
to welcome Pip Bensley who is giving a talk 
on her Chelsea experiences.

Don’t forget our Classes will continue in 
the Autumn term so if you missed out this 
summer, do contact Christine and reserve 
your space for next term.
Sheila Barker, Chairman
02380 453718
Christine Wright, Vice Chairman
07764 219193
Jeanette Smart, Hon Secretary
07813 326997   
Judy Raponi,   Hon Treasurer
02392 554157

On Wednesday July 10th, St. Andrews Church was fi lled to capacity as we said a fond farewell 
to Pat Maple.  A resident of Hamble from birth, Pat was an exceptional fl ower arranger.  Her 
passion was born after being asked to do a pedestal in the church and she went on to 
achieve many accolades for her imaginative ideas culminating in several Gold medals at 
Chelsea.  Pat was the Tutor for the Flower Club and members paid homage to her talent by 
recreating some of her work in the church for her funeral.

19



MOORE
ELECTRICAL SERVICES
David Moore - Approved Electrician

Tel: 01489 786419
Mobile: 07971 405014

Email: info@mooreelectricalservices.co.uk
29 Reservoir Lane  Hedge End

l Rewires
l Showers
l Extra Sockets & 

Lights
l Outside Sockets & 

Lighting
l Power to Garages, 

Sheds and 
Conservatories

l Energy Efficient 
Electric Heating

l Testing & Fault 
Finding

l Fuse Boards
l Security Lighting
l Fire & Security 

Alarms
l Extra TV Points
l Ethernet Data 

Wiring
l Extra Satellite 

Points

vmag@hamblepc.org.uk

LAST REMAINING 
HALF PAGE

TO LET
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We are back on the 28th September the 
The Hamble Brocante (fl ea) & Marine 
Memorabilia  market to be held in The 
Foreshore car park between 9.30am – 
3.30pm.  The market was a great success 
in June and the traders and enthusiasts are 
keen to return. They will be offering a huge 
array of items including furniture, silverware, 
obj de art, kitchenalia, postcards, toys, 
jewellery (traditional and vintage), vintage 
clothing, retro glassware, ceramics, brass & 
copper, tools,  textiles, coins,  garden items, 
and to rediscover your music heritage - vinyl 
records, as well as various items of marine 
memorabilia.
Why not join in a perfect opportunity to sell 
your unwanted memorabilia, contact the 
organiser for details. Similar events are 
held in other towns and villages including 

Romsey, Bishops Waltham, Ringwood, 
Alresford and Chichester - to fi nd out more 
ring Jackie Edwards 07514 680872.

Craig Lambert, Professor in Maritime 
History at Southampton University, will be 
giving a talk on his latest research about 
Tudor shipping in our area during Queen 
Elizabeth I’s reign. His talk, ‘Shipping, 
Seafarers and Trade: Southampton and 
its Associated Ports, 1565-1580’, will 
focus on the shipping and trade of the 
ports and settlements that are located on 
Southampton Water, including Hamble.
Since the early middle ages Southampton, 
and the clusters of coastal settlements 
located on the Water, had been important 
trading places. The accessibility of the Water 
with its double tide ensured Southampton 
ships were active in luxury goods, wine and 
wool trades. By the late middle ages, it has 
been suggested that trade from the port 

had declined.
Craig will use evidence from a new project 
based at the University to reconstruct the 
merchant fl eet of Southampton and its 
associated ports over the period 1565-
1585. He will describe the trading patterns 
of local ports: where ships sailed to, 
and how often they undertook overseas 
voyages. He will also discuss the careers 
of several shippers from Southampton and 
other places. 
This meeting will be at the Roy Underdown 
Pavilion 7.30pm, Thursday 5th September. 
New members and visitors are always 
welcomed! £2 a meeting. If you would like 
more information please contact Society 
Secretary, Janet Flack on 8045 7189.

HAMBLE LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY

The Hamble River Singers had a sea shanty 
evening at the Royal Southern Yacht Club 
on Friday 28th June.  We had a fi sh supper 
and then the choir and ukuleles led the sea 
shanties. It was a marvellous evening and 
fun was had by all.

The Hamble River Singers starts again after 
the summer on Monday 9th September at 
7:30pm in the Hamble River Sailing Club.  
All are welcome, no audition necessary!  
You can contact Bev at basschickbev@
gmail.com, or just turn up!

THE HAMBLE RIVER SINGERS

BROCANTE (FLEA) & MARINE MEMORABILIA MARKET RETURNS
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Macmillan Coffee Morning 
10.30 am on Thursday 26 September 2019 

at The Royal Southern Yacht Club, Rope Walk, Hamble SO31 4HB

Come and join us!
Tea • Coffee • Cake • Raffle

£3.00 Entry 
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BEE SWARM COLLECTION M Barringer 8056 1792 
  07941 203 102 
BUS PASSES (Hampshire)  0300 555 1376 
EASTLEIGH BOROUGH COUNCIL (All depts)  8068 8000 
FRIENDS OF HAMBLE PRIMARY SCHOOL Heather Ross - info@friendsofhambleprimary.co.uk  
HAMBLE BROWNIES Michelle Main Miller 8045 6357 
HAMBLE GOOD NEIGHBOURS (Medical Appt Transport Service) Co-Ordinator 0845 643 0371 
HAMBLE CLUB Mrs A Moore (Sec) 8045 6189 
HAMBLE CLUB FC Colin Williams (Sec) 8122 7187 
HAMBLE COMMUNITY SPORTS COLLEGE  8045 2105 
HAMBLE CONSERVATION VOLUNTEERS Philip Rawlinson - hambleconserve@btinternet.com 07810 453 138 
HAMBLE FLOWER CLUB Rosemary Dorman 8045 2385 
HAMBLE HOCKEY CLUB Mark Hobbs, Sec. markehobbs@hotmail.co.uk 07740 440021 
HAMBLE LADIES GROUP Bobby Conduit 8045 3626 
Hamble Ladies Walking Group Jenny Cudmore 8045 2877 
HAMBLE RNLI LADIES GUILD Evelyn Ingram/Margaret Robinson 8045 6085 
  8045 5499 
HAMBLE LIFEBOAT Janet Motherwell (Sec) 83 Satchell Lane 8045 6792 
HAMBLE LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY Janet Flack 8045 7189 
HAMBLE MONDAY CLUB Mary Austin 8045 5436 
HAMBLE PARENTS & TODDLERS GROUP Diana Richings 8045 7730 
HAMBLE-LE-RICE PARISH COUNCIL Amanda Jobling 8045 3422 
HAMBLE PLAYERS www.hambleplayers.hampshire.org.uk Fred Brazier 8056 1465 
HAMBLE POST OFFICE  8045 2323 
HAMBLE PRIMARY SCHOOL  8045 3298 
HAMBLE SEA SCOUTS  (Beavers 6 - 8) beavers@hambleseascouts.com  
HAMBLE SEA SCOUTS (CUBS  8 - 10.5) Sue Hand 07775 856 345 
HAMBLE SEA SCOUTS (10.5 - 15, Explorers 15-18, Networks 18-25) Annette Dyke 8044 1007 
HAMBLE SEA SCOUTS (ALL SECTIONS) info@hambleseascouts.org.uk  
HAMBLE SQUASH CLUB Sharon Hoey 07745 220 149 
HAMBLE VILLAGE MARKET Chris Pullen 07732 843 442 
HAMBLE VILLAGE PLAYSCHOOL Julie Ash (Administration) 07903 388 568 
HAMBLE YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB Don Ross (Sec) 8056 0561 
HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL  01962 841 841 
HANTS DIRECT (highways)  01329 225 398 
HENVILLE EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION Mrs W Mason 8045 2720 
MEMORIAL HALL BOOKINGS Rebecca Whitaker-Veryard (Bookings Sec) 0798 3220588 
NATIONAL RAIL ENQUIRIES  03457 48 49 50 
ONE COMMUNITY 16 Romsey Road, Eastleigh 8090 2400 
POLICE  101, 999 in the event   
  of an emergency 
RIVER HAMBLE MOORING HOLDERS Assoc. Jeremy Clark 8040 2767 
ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH Rev Caro Conde, Station Road, Netley Abby, Hants 8044 8671 
SCOUTS – Spartan Explorers (13 – 17 year olds) Sue (not part of the Sea Scouts) 8056 0766 
ST ANDREW’S CHURCH (inc Priory Centre) Father Graham Whiting 8045 2148 
Priory Centre bookings Jeff Law 8045 4299 
Thurs Family Fellowship Pat Gillman 8045 2422 
Cherubs Father Graham Whiting 8045 2148 
Beacons Roy Baker 07971 721 652 
TESCO BUS Barbara Thurman 8045 3574 
Traveline  0871 200 22 33 
TS MERCURY OLD BOYS’ ASSOCIATION Capt D Parsons, Westmead, 49 The Park, Yeovil, BA20 1DF 01935 414 765 
YMCA Youth Service (Southampton)  023 8214 0640 

Cut this page out and keep it handy - it’s now only in the Magazine every quarter!

HANDY CONTACT NUMBERS
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ROOFCARE 
Guttering service 

Repairs * Clearing * Cleaning 

Upvc – renewal: Gutter/Facia/downpipes etc 

Roof repairs to suit: Tiles * Slates * Felt 

Chimney repointing Ridges * Hips etc 

* Flat roof repairs/renewal 

Free estimates  

Ring Les: 02381 781 364 
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ROOFCARE 
Guttering service 

Repairs * Clearing * Cleaning 

Upvc – renewal: Gutter/Facia/downpipes etc 

Roof repairs to suit: Tiles * Slates * Felt 

Chimney repointing Ridges * Hips etc 

* Flat roof repairs/renewal 

Free estimates  

Ring Les: 02381 781 364 

ROOFCARE
• Gutt ering Repairs: Cleaning / Clearing / Unblocking

• Fascia boards repainted or UPVC renewal

• Gutt er guards or ‘Hedgehogs’ fi tt ed

• Main roof repairs: Slates / Tiles / Hips / Ridges / Vents.

• Chimney Repairs: Lead-work replacement / Repointi ng etc

NO JOB TOO SMALL: 10% OAP REDUCTION: FREE ESTIMATES

Please ring Les: 02381 781 364
07931 408 769

"My mother's Live-in Carer 
is a real godsend for us all"

One-to-one, personalised support
delivered by carefully matched
Carers providing companionship,
home-cooked meals, laundry
and housekeeping.

Call our friendly Live-in care
specialist to find out more:

0800 980 3958

W W W . A C C E S S - C A R E . C O . U K

We are your local Hampshire 
Live-in care agency, private 
and family-run since 1994, 
helping you arrange care.
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FROM THE COUNCIL’S RECORDS

100 YEARS AGO - Allotments  ... from Mrs C.E. Beale which gave terms for the renewal 
of the Allotment Agreement on a Quarterly Tenancy ..... it was decided to reply the Council 
could not accept the terms offered, on the grounds that a Quarterly Tenancy is impractical 
where allotments are concerned. SEPTEMBER 1919

100 YEARS AGO - Lighting ... called the attention to the heavy costs which would be 
incurred if the Parish was lighted this coming season ..... the Council had no alternative but 
to light the Parish, unless some action was taken by Parish Meeting Resolution ...  
 SEPTEMBER 1919

75 YEARS AGO - Stationery Order ... they much regretted, that they found it impossible 
to carry out the Council’s Order, as depletion of staff etc was the chief cause, & they asked 
the Council to make full allowance for the present abnormal conditions ...  AUGUST 1944

75 YEARS AGO - Foreshore Mudland  ... with reference to certain work being done 
on the Foreshore Mudland ..... We assume that you have knowledge of the fact, & should 
be glad if you would communicate with the Authorities, & get assurances from them, that 
at the end of hostilities the Foreshore will be replaced to its former condition .....to state 
that the Requisition Form made no reference as to what would be done at the end of 
hostilities. SEPTEMBER 1944

50 YEARS AGO - Ferryside  It was reported that permission has now been granted to 
Ferryside to be used as a Guest House. SEPTEMBER 1969

50 YEARS AGO - Planning Applications  Outline application for new parsonage ..... 12 
bungalows and garages at Grantham Avenue ... SEPTEMBER 1969

50 YEARS AGO - Planning The meeting with the Planning representatives was 
discussed and it was agreed to write to Planning stating the Council cannot withdraw their 
objections to the Badnam Yacht Haven and the extension to the Manor Hotel for reasons 
already stated. SEPTEMBER 1969

25 YEARS AGO - County Councillor’s Report ... Attended ..... the offi cial opening 
of the Astro Pitch at the Comprehensive School where he is an old boy as well as School 
Governor ... SEPTEMBER 1994

25 YEARS AGO - District Councillor’s Report Re proposed bus service for Satchell 
Lane ..... the scheme will go ahead with two later single decker buses. SEPTEMBER 1994

THE ABOVE IS AS RECORDED IN THE ARCHIVES (IMU)

THE BURSLEDON AND DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB
Saturday 10th August   The Annual Summer 
Show at Bursledon Village Hall, Long Lane, 
SO31 8BZ. Setting up 8-9.30am, judging at 
10 am. Viewing from 1-3.30 pm, entry £1, 
exhibitors and children free. Notifi cation 
of entries by 7th August to the Show 
Secretary 02380 449245. Classes for 
fl owers, pot plants, fruit, vegetables, fl oral 
arrangements and children’s competitions. 
Raffl e, Plant Sale and teas and cakes 

available .
3rd September     “Unusual Perennials”  a 
talk by Brian Madden.   Competition: A plant 
grown from seed supplied by the club. At St. 
Paul’s Church, Oak Road, Pilands Wood, 
Bursledon SO31 8DT, Refreshments, 
Raffl e and Topical Gardening Tips. Further 
information telephone 02380 402986 or 
02380 4449245, or fi nd us on Facebook 
Bursledon district gardening club.
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Monday 29th July to Friday 23rd August
Park Sport: Annual Summer Youth Sport Programme

Sport and activities programme for local 8-16 year-olds in the 
summer holiday break. Park Sport is funded by the Local Area 
Committees, Parish and Town Councils and sponsors, enabling 
subsidised sessions for £1 per person per session: including 
sailing, football, dance, fi shing, skateboard coaching and more. 
Running across several venues, see:
www.eastleigh.gov.uk/parksport

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY IN AUGUST & SEPTEMBER

Monday 9th September
Hamble-le-Rice Parish 
Council Meeting
All Council meetings are 
open to the public to 
attend.
7pm, Mercury Library and 
Community Hub

Listing of an event does not constitute endorsement.
Details believed to be correct at the time of publication.

At The Mercury Library and Community Hub. Open Monday-Saturday, 10am-midday
Monthly
Citizens Advice Drop-in Sessions, 1st Wednesday, 10am-1pm
Next Sessions: 7th August & 4th September
Barclays Tea and Teach ,2nd Wednesday (by appointment only)
Help with digital skills. Contact the Parish Office to register your interest. Next Session: 14th 
August & 11th Septmber
Neighbourhood Policing Team: Hamble Beat Surgery, Friday 5th July, 11am-12:30pm
Come along and meet the team, ask questions and pick up valuable crime prevention advice.

Weekly
Creative Writing, every Thursday 7.30-9pm in blocks of 8 weeks
An enjoyable and friendly class to develop your writing skills covering everything from creating 
characters through to journaling. £10per person, drop-in, pay as you go.
info@rebeccarogerson.co.uk  07496760935.

Monday 27th September
Hamble Parish Planning 
Committee Meeting

7pm, Mercury Library and 
Community Hub

Considering the Council’s 
response to applications in 
or a� ecting Hamble.

Thursdays 8th August & 
12th September
Beryl’s Tea Shu�  e
Join Beryl and Sue for 
some tunes and chat. Call 
07944 574 344 for more.
1-3pm, Memorial Hall

Saturday 28th September
Brocante/Flea & Marine 
Memorabilia  Market
A market of traders and 
enthusiasts o� ering a huge 
array of items. See page 21 
for full details.
9.30am–3.30pm, Hamble 
Foreshore and Quay

Thursday 5th September
Hamble Local History 
Society: Shipping, 
Seafarers and Trade 
1565-1580
£2. See page 21 for more 
details.
7.30pm, Roy Underdown 
Pavilion

Throughout the Summer
There’s lots of activities 
for children and adults at 
the Royal Victoria Country 
Park over the summer, see 
their website for details.
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Regular Events
Weekly What Where
Monday Monday Club 1.30pm, Hamble Club

Mondays
from 9th Sept

Hamble River Singers Community Choir
(Contact basschickbev@gmail.com)

7.30pm , HRSC Rooms

Monday U-Tone Circuit Training 8.15-9.15pm,
Memorial Hall (Rear Hall)

Monday
(except Bank Hols)

Forever Fit: 60+ fitness exercise to music.
4 week block £16. (Call Julie: 07952 983 349)

10.30 - 11.30am,
Follands Sports & Social Club.

Tuesday Parent & Toddlers Group 9.30-11.30am, Memorial Hall

Tues & Thurs Pilates (Tues 12-1pm) (Thurs 10-11am)
Memorial Hall

Tuesday Puppy Classes (contact Annette 023 8045 3490) 6-9pm, Memorial Hall

Wednesday Yoga 10-11.30am, Memorial Hall

Wednesdays
& Fridays

Fantasy Allstars Cheerleading Classes
at Hamble Sports Complex

6-8pm Wed (12+), 5-6pm Fri 
(3-8years), 6-7pm Fri (9-11years)

Wednesday Chairfi t: 60+ Seated exercise to music.
4 week block £10. (Call Julie: 07952 983 349)

11.15am-12pm,
Roy Underdown Pavilion.

Wednesday Cherubs
(Contact: Father Graham Whiting 023 8045 2148)

10.30am - 12pm,
St. Andrews Church.

Wednesday Acting Up
For class times contact: 07519 754829

Memorial Hall

Thursday Walking Netball 10-11am,  
Hamble Sports Complex

Friday Village Market Memorial Hall, 9.30-10.45am

Monthly What Where
2nd Monday Hamble Flower Club 1.30pm, Memorial Hall

4th Monday RAF Association Itchen & Hamble branch
(Contact: Steve Rawlings 02380 740771) 12pm, Hamble Club

1st Tuesday Bursledon and District Gardening Club 7pm, 
St Pauls Church, Bursledon

2nd Tuesday Hamble Ladies Group 7.30pm, Priory Centre,
St Andrew’s Church

1st & 3rd Weds Hamble Conservation Beach Cleans 10am, Hamble Point Car Park

2nd Wednesday Hamble Conservation Task 10am, Hamble Point Car Park

4th Wednesday Informal Bereavement Support Group
(Contact: Heather Smith 02380 452988) 2pm-3pm, The Priory Centre

Last Saturday Place 2B Café
(Coffee, Cake & Conversation) 10am-12pm, Priory Centre

Bi-Weekly What When
3rd & 17th Sept St. Andrewʼs Cafe @ The Priory Centre 10.30am-12.45pm

27



DREAM BOAT 
CLUB HAS 
ARRIVED  
IN HAMBLE

BOATING WITHOUT OWNING

Join the Dream Boat Club for a fun and cost effective  
way to go boating from our Port Hamble base as well  
as more than 30 bases worldwide.

Explore the South Coast on one of our RIBS, motor boats or  
yachts with none of the worries or overheads of ownership.

Annual memberships from under £2,000. 
 
Find out more about becoming a member today 
info@dreamboatclub.co.uk 
02380 458005 
www.dreamboatclub.com

Dream Boat Club_128x186mm ad[M].indd   1 15/05/2019   09:5528



Move in from just £30*
Welcome to the future of

renting with Leaders

CAM0014_01_0619

leaders.co.uk

Find out more 
by calling us on
01489 854 382

*plus your fi rst month’s rent
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